
Vermont Board of Funeral Service 
 

 National Life Building North Fl 2,  
Montpelier, VT 05620-3402 

 
 April 1, 2008 at 9:00 a.m. 
 Minutes 
 
 
1. Called to order at 9:04 a.m.  
 
2. Approved February 5, 2008 minutes 
 
3. Status of Cases: was reviewed  
 
 3 Pending investigation   
  
4. Disciplinary Action: 
 

a. None  
 

5. Concluded Reports: 
 

a. None 
 
6. Applications: 
 

a. Craig Smith – incomplete application needs to ta ke exam 
  
 

7. Discussion: 
 

a. Medical Examiners permits for cremation was disc ussed.  Judith will write a reminder 
letter to all licensees to make sure that they are following the laws for other jurisdictions 
while transporting bodies and filing certificates.    

b. Chris Winters discussed a bill that was presente d to the legislature regarding the funeral 
laws and rules.   Chris asked the legislative commi ttee to let the Funeral Service Board 
members to have some time to look at these proposal s and perform a study with the 
interested parties before voting on the bill.   The  Board will start a study regarding all the 
changes proposed during the summer months.    

  
 

8. FYI: 
a.  International Conference of Funeral Service Exa mining Boards budget  
 

10.  Adjournment: 
 
11. Next Meeting: June 3, 2008 
 
 


